Superintendent’s Report

August 25th, 2014
        I.
    Land Acquisition
I’m pleased to report that the third and final offer of $13,500 per acre for the entire farm including the house was accepted by Mr. McAllister.  Currently, Jim and I are working through “next steps” which includes the criteria listed in statute so that we may satisfy the contingencies of KDE swiftly and efficiently.  A point of consideration would be school site visits in the near future so that we may seriously consider blueprints and architectural recommendations for the pending structure.  Since I have not received a return call from KDE to explain the percentage or amount of “good faith” deposit, and since I know that the Board of Education shall provide a deposit to the owner relating to land acquisition, I will be recommending to put 10% down as requested by the owner(s) contingent on KDE approval.  This way, once I have the opportunity to speak directly with KDE we can proceed with the course of action set forth to begin completion of the acquisition process as set forth by statute.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
July 29th – OVEC; Shelbyville
August 11th – KDE visit; Frankfort
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
        VI.    Career and College Coach
Attached is a generic application that Ms. Scott has prepared to begin initial conversations with students regarding the transition to adult life.  Citing the difficulty of students to fluently prepare college application materials, the thought is to have each student prepare an application packet with an attached resume to be saved in their personal file for future use as they actively prepare for college acceptance in the spring. 
      VII.    Athletic Trainer Opportunity
According to legal counsel, what is known as the Stark Laws regarding referrals by an athletic trainer to a facility or specific doctor only apply where Social Security, Medicare, or Medicaid benefits are concerned.  Although he doesn’t view the hiring of an athletic trainer at a reduced rate as a problem, he does concur that liabilities could exist (albeit on the end of the provider far more than the BOE) when a contract is in force as discussed at prior meetings.  Considering the awareness of the issue, as well as the opportunities that have arisen for service providers as a result of the publicity surrounding this discussion, I have spoken with both local entities and communicated until official notice, both entities are entitled to the privilege of working with our students on a volunteer basis only to provide the services to our student-athletes, but it would be at the preference of the coaches as to which entity is preferred on any given sport.  Scheduling and location of services is to be completed by the school principal.
      VIII.    September 11th Work Session 

Although preliminary data suggests that we may be celebrating academic achievements in Spencer County like never before, the data may still be embargoed by September 11th which was the scheduled date for the annual BOE/SBDM Meeting on assessment results which also serves as the platform for our annual Needs Assessment.  Considering the working budget is due to be acted upon by the end of the month, we need to meet after the 11th, but before our general BOE meeting in September to analyze the results and consider how best to address specific deficits. 


